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• Page 4, Paragraph 18, 19, 20 and 21 - refers to options - number and date 

Nine (9) Options were out for Public consultation in 2009. This was part of a Community 
update document dated July 2009 released by the then Roads and Traffic Authority (RTA) 
now known as the Roads and Maritime Services (RMS). 

• Page 4, Paragraph 22 and 23 - meaningful opportunity to negotiate 

As part of the community consultation document, the then Roads and Transport Authority 
(RTA) now known as the Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) undertook displays and 
community workshops. The content of these discussions is not available. 

• Page 51 Paragraphs 4, 5, 6 and 7 - refers to road level of new bridge 

The new bridge is higher on the Windsor end (Southern side) compared to the Blue 
Mountains end (Northern side). Based on the information we have been able to obtain, the 
level at the Windsor end is 11 .9m (AHD) and 10.0m (AHD) at the Blue Mountains end. The 
one-in-five flood Level at Windsor is 11.1 m (AHD). 

• Page 51 Paragraph 15 refers to a crossing designed to sit above the level of a one 
chance in five flood. 

Further investigation has revealed that the level (1 O.Om) Blue Mountains end (Northern side) 
of the proposed replacement bridge will be below the one-in-five flood level, the operational 
flood level of the bridge may be less than the one-in-five level. The reason for this is 
referred to on Page 6, Paragraph 2. 

• Page 61 Paragraphs 2, refers to the NSW Government's Resilient Valley, Resilient 
Communities Study 

Infrastructure NSW will soon be releasing its Traffic Planning and Evacuation plans to 
support and inform its earlier Resilient Valley, Resilient Communities Study. It is likely that 
the Infrastructure NSW plans will include details of the hydrostatic pressure that will be 
placed on bridge structures as flood waters rise. This will in turn affect the calculation of the 
flood level that will determine the point at which a bridge will be closed to traffic. The 
outcome of this is that whilst the road level of the bridge may be slightly less than the one-in­
five flood level, the point at which the bridge is closed to traffic may be substantially lower 
than the one-in-five flood level. In terms of flooding, the worst case scenario is that the 
Government may be proposing a bridge that provides little if any increased protection 
against flooding. 

It may also be beneficial to have the following information in relation to the various levels that are 
being considered. 

• Average water level at Windsor Bridge: 1.87m 

• Road level of current Windsor Bridge: 7.0m 

• Lowest road level of proposed replacement bridge: 10.0m 

• One-in-five flood level : 11 .1 m 

• One-in-one hundred flood level: 17.3m 

• Probable maximum flood level: 26.5m 

Finally, thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on document in relation to the Publ ic 
Inquiry, held on 13 April 2018. Should you wish to clarify any details, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at Council on phone 4560 4410. rmy 
Peter Conroy I General Manager I Hawkesbury City Council 
W (02) 4560 4410 I ~ (02) 4587 7740 I -1J www.hawkesbury.nsw.gov.au 
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